URGENT: Phase 3 and 4 Information:

Good Morning HVES Families,
We hope you are all doing well. As some of you may already know, last night the board approved for us to
move into Phase 3 and 4 of our Distance Learning Plan. We are excited to have more students here on
campus. This means beginning Monday, April 5th we will begin cohorts for Kindergarten thru 3rd grade.
Students will either be in a Monday/Tuesday cohort or a Thursday/Friday cohort. Distance learning will
occur on Wednesdays for all students. These cohort sessions will take place from 8:30am until 10:25am.
Teachers will be contacting you to let you know which cohort your student will be in. On the days your
students will not be on campus they will be participating in Distant Learning via packets, Google meets and
Zooms. 4th thru 8th grade students will remain in Distance Learning or Pods during Phase 3. 4th thru 8th
grade teachers will still be facilitating Pod appointments during this time. They will be contacting you if
there are any changes to their appointments.

Beginning Monday, April 19th we will begin Phase 4. In this phase, students from K-8th grade will be
participating in cohorts. Again, your students will either be in a Monday/Tuesday cohort or a
Thursday/Friday cohort. Teachers will be contacting you to let you know which cohort your student will be
in. On the days your students will not be on campus, they will be participating in distant learning via
packets, Google meets and Zooms.

The K thru 3rd grade cohort will take place between 8:30am and 10:30am on Mondays/Tuesdays and
Thursdays/Fridays

The 4th thru 8th cohort will take place from 9:05am-11:00am on Mondays/Tuesdays and
Thursdays/Fridays.

All grades will be in distance learning on Wednesdays

P

Bussing will be provided for students in Phase 3 and 4 who have turned in their Educational Agreement
Packets and have indicated that they will be riding the bus on these forms. Per KTJUSD policy, students
who have not turned in the Educational Agreements Packet, will not be permitted on the bus nor
campus for Phase 3 and 4.

If you have not turned in this form for each of your students, they will be available here at school.
Please call the front office at (530) 625-5600 for arrangements. For your convenience, we will also
have copies available for you on each bus. Parents are required to be at stops for

pickups. Students who have not turned in their forms or do not have a parent present at the bus stop will not
be eligible to use bus transportation.

Those who have opted out of In-Person Learning or have not turned in the required forms will still
be eligible to participating in Distance Learning.

A few other helpful reminders:

-Please have your students bring their Chromebooks and Packets to class.

-Food services will not be provided at this time. Please send your students with a healthy snack.
-Schedule time in the morning for a good breakfast

As always, If you have any questions, comments or concerns please feel free to call the front office. We are
here to assist you.

Scotty Appleford
Principal, HVES



